
End of support for Internet Explorer 
Why is Internet Explorer being retired? 
Microsoft have announced that support for the Internet Explorer web 
browser will cease on June 15, 2022. There will be no further security 
updates released for Internet Explorer after this date and it will be 
uninstalled from all supported versions of Windows. Office 365 support 
on Internet Explorer has already been withdrawn. 

What this means for you 
In preparation for this End of Support announcement, we will have 
removed IE as the Default Browser on all Staff devices and promoted 
Microsoft’s new supported browser, Edge. 

What you need to do 
If Internet Explorer has been your primary web browser, you will need to 
import any stored favourites into Microsoft Edge. This can be achieved 
in a few simple steps. (Importing Favourites to Edge) 

Modern websites and services no longer rely on Internet Explorer and 
will now be fully compatible with Microsoft Edge. Therefore, no additional 
steps should be required to ensure continuity of service. 

If you find some legacy websites and services are not compatible with 
Microsoft Edge, you can access still access them via Internet Explorer 
mode within Edge. 

We have also tested and added a known list of websites and services to 
Microsoft Edge’s Internet Explorer mode. If you still encounter problems 
accessing a website via Microsoft Edge, please log a call with the 
Service Desk. 

 

 

 

https://www.ulster.ac.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0009/1180395/Import-Favourites-to-Edge.pdf
https://support.microsoft.com/en-us/office/internet-explorer-mode-in-microsoft-edge-6604162f-e38a-48b2-acd2-682dbac6f0de?ui=en-US&rs=en-001&ad=US
https://support.microsoft.com/en-us/office/internet-explorer-mode-in-microsoft-edge-6604162f-e38a-48b2-acd2-682dbac6f0de?ui=en-US&rs=en-001&ad=US
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